STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF THE REPUBLIC OF INDIA AT THE 41st SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW WORKING GROUP (UPR)  
(10th November 2022, Geneva)
1. Mr President, we welcome the delegation of the Republic of India to the fourth cycle of the UPR process and thank them for their comprehensive national report.
2. We note with appreciation that India supported both our recommendations submitted during their last review, which were to: take all appropriate measures in the implementation of the 2015 Juvenile Justice Act to give children aged 18 years and below an opportunity for rehabilitation; and to Ratify the Convention against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment, as previously recommended. However, we take note that consideration of the latter remains outstanding. In that regard, Botswana recommends that India:
2.1. Ratifies the Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination against Women; and
2.2. Ensures universal health-care coverage and access for all persons with disabilities in rural and urban areas.
We wish India a successful UPR outcome.
I thank you, Mr President

2

